
New Highland Elementary

Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting

January 27, 2014

The New Highland Site Based Decision Making Council met on Monday, January 27, 2014, at 2:45 p.m. in Mrs. Scott’s room.

Members present included:  Daniel Mullins, Mary Foster, Monica O’Donnell, Megan Louvet and Karen Drake. 

Members absent:  Elisabeth Scott

Opening Business

1. Visitors present:  Bobby  Lewis, Chalis Packer and Charlie Wise
2. Agenda:  Mr. Mullins reviewed the agenda with the council and acknowledged the visitors.   An addition was made to the agenda to add Career Day to Program Review and SBDM Needs Request to Budget Report.  Karen Drake made a motion to accept the agenda and Monica O’Donnell seconded.
3. Minutes:  The minutes of the December meeting were reviewed.  An addition will be made to the minutes, Title I will be added to Night of Stars under Good News Reports. Monica O’Donnell made a motion to approve the minutes and Karen Drake seconded. 

4. Good News Reports:  New Highland’s very own, Jeremy Sanderson, won third place in the Martin Luther King Jr. poster contest.  Congratulations to Jeremy, we are very proud of him.  
Our Lego Team placed 20th out of 44 teams in the Robotic Division which was mostly made up of middle school teams.  They were also nominated for Gracious Professionalism.  Congratulations to the Lego Team.

Our fifth grade History Bee sponsored through The History Channel is still ongoing with four students excelling at this time.  Final results will be announced at a later date.

Malaya Ignacio and Jeremiah Pitts are the winners of New Highland’s Spelling Bee.  Congratulations to these students.

5. Public Comment:  None

Student Achievement
       1.  MAP testing is still in progress and going very well.  All testing should be done in early              
              February.
       2.  The council was given a handout that showed our KPrep score with Program Review and 

            without it.  It impacted our AMO (Annual Measureable Objective) with great results.

Program Review
1. Mrs. Packer shared with the council information that demonstrated what a positive effect Program Review had on our scores.   The council reviewed documents that showed what information teachers need to incorporate in each area of their lesson; next year World Language will be added.  Teachers share this information with each other through shared files.  
2.  Career Day:  The Assessment Committee is currently looking for feedback on Career Day and suggestions on when to schedule it.
Budget Report 

       1.  The December finance report was reviewed by the council.  Karen Drake made a     

            motion to accept the report and Mary Foster seconded.  
       2.   SBDM Needs Request:  The list that will be submitted to central office will include 
             replacing all computers and money to help support student instruction.

Committee Reports

1.  The Literacy Committee submitted a new writing plan for review by the council. Discussion and comment on the plan will be made at the next meeting.
New Business

1.  An instructional assistant job has been posted and will close on February 8.  This 
     position will be for the remainder of this school year.  Interviews will be starting in 

            the near future.
        2.  Policy Review:  The council is currently working on the Hiring/Consultation section of 
             the bylaws.  They reviewed documents from the previous meeting and discussed the                               
             different items that should be placed in the policy.  Suggestions will be put together and 

             reviewed at the next meeting.
Mary Foster made a motion to adjourn and Karen Drake seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  

Minutes respectfully submitted by Monica Oliver.

